
 

Term 1 Week 6 2022 

Principal's Message  

What an incredibly wet week we have had!  It certainly has been difficult navigating the growing puddles 

throughout the school.  The students have been inside for the majority of the week.  We are hoping for 

improved weather in the coming weeks to help everything dry out, although it may be at least a week 

before we can get back onto the oval. I hope everyone in our community has remained safe and well 
and not been too heavily impacted by the significant rain we have experienced.  

Zone Swimming Carnival 



 

Congratulations to all those students who competed at the Zone Swimming Carnival on Wednesday. 

Thank you to Mrs Griffin, Miss Wall and Ms Topia who accompanied the team on the day.  They 

reported the students strived to do their personal best and displayed excellent behaviour.  Well done to 
them all!  

P&C Meeting 

With things starting to return to more normal settings, we have scheduled a P&C Meeting for Thursday 

10th March in the LMPS Staff Room. The meeting will start at 6pm. Please come along and be part of a 

fabulous organisation and help to plan great things for the school.  Remember, many hands make light 
work and just a small amount of time given can make a huge difference.   

Parent Teacher Interviews 

We are looking forward to welcoming parents back into the school for the Parent Teacher interviews 
being held next week. We ask that you: 

•  register your visit by using the QR code at entry points in the school  

• socially distance at all times 

• head directly to your child's classroom - a map will be available at the front gate if you are 
unsure of where you are going 

• sanitise as you enter and exit the classroom. 

Bookings are available on the Sentral Parent Portal. 

Stage 2 Team 

This year Stage 2 has two Year 3 classes, two Year 4 classes and and a Year 4/5 class.  Stage 2 consolidate 

and build on foundational skills taught in the K-2 section of the school.  Teachers on Stage 2 are Mr Law, 

Assistant Principal and teacher of 3L, Miss Cookson, teacher of 3C, Ms McCann, teacher of 4M and Mr 
Wales, teacher of 4W.  



 

1 - Mr Law -  3L  - Assistant Principal 

 

2 - Miss Cookson - 3C 

 

3 - Mrs McCann - 4M 



 

4 - Mr Wales - 4W 

 

5 - 3L Fabulous Artworks 

 

6 - 3C Fabulous Artworks 

NAPLAN 2022  

  



The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is a point in time assessment of 

literacy and numeracy skills. Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in the annual tests in  writing, 

reading, conventions of language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. All NSW schools 
will sit NAPLAN online in 2022. 

  

Our school will be participating in NAPLAN between 10 and 20 May 2022.  

  

In preparation for NAPLAN, our school will also be participating in practice tests . The practice test is a 

trial run and key preparation activity for NAPLAN in May. It is not an assessment of student ability, and 

the tests will not be marked.  

 Excessive preparation for NAPLAN is not recommended. Students can use the public demonstration site 

(https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site) to familiarise themselves with 
the types of questions and tools available in NAPLAN. 

  

If you have any questions about NAPLAN, please contact your child’s teacher. 

https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
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Zone Swimming Carnival 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Upcoming Events 

28 Feb  -  18 Mar             NSW Health Mobile Dental Program 

 

March                

             08                         Young Leaders Day 

             15                         Harmony Day 



             18                         National Day of Action against Bullying 

             29                         PBL Rewards Day 

April 

            01                          Assembly of Recognition 

            04 - 08                   Scholastic Book Fair 

            08                          Easter Hat Parade 

                                          Last Day of  Term 1 

            27                          Students return Term 2 

PBL Awards  

 



Canteen News 

 

Library 

 

Just wanted to say WELL DONE to all the students who have already been borrowing and returning on a 

regular basis this year so far!! Woo hoo! Keep up the good work 😊  And if you haven’t started yet…it’s 
not too late – just bring a library bag! 

Also, a BIG THANK YOU to everyone who ordered from the first Book Club of the year. The orders 

arrived at school earlier this week and have been distributed to all students. Enjoy your new books. 

There will be another issue of Book Club out soon. 



 

This week in library we celebrated Dr Seuss’ birthday on 2nd March (1904-1991) with lots of chat about 

his crazy rhyming texts. Some of his most iconic ones – Horton Hears a Who, The Cat in the Hat, How the 

Grinch Stole Christmas (all in 1957) and Green Eggs and Ham (1960) are still relevant and popular today. 

 

It was also World Wildlife Day on the 3rd March, so we talked all about the animals around us, different 

types wildlife, how they survive (some using camouflage) and their habitats. Classes discussed what 

animal they thought was Australia’s biggest native land animal. Suggestions included: Red Kangaroo, 

Crocodile, Emu, Cassowary, Wild Pig, Dingo, Goanna, and Snakes.  

You might like to feed the neighbourhood birds, or give your pet a treat in celebration of World Wildlife 
Week. 

 

This term there will be a BOOK FAIR in the library: 

Friday 1st April to Friday 8th April (last week in Term 1)  

A wide variety of books and stationery items will be available for students to buy at the Fair. The Book 

Fair will be open on the day of the Easter Hat Parade (Friday 8th April), which means parents/family 

members will be able to visit the library after the Parade to purchase books. 

Happy Reading 
everyone.                                                                                                                                                Julie Treharne 



Community News  

 

 

7 - Top Blokes is a program we have running in the school.  Each week, discussions are based around relevant topics that 
encourage our boys to grow and strive to be the best version of themselves  



This week the group talked about what does it mean to be a man. Healthy and unhealthy stereotypes of being male and the 

different influences that make up those stereotypes. 

Masculinity is a social construct; it exists because as a society we agree that it does.  

History and different cultures allows us to see that the definition of what being a man is, is a changing concept and can look 
different to everyone. 

We at Top Blokes believe that being a man is about being a good person, honest, respectful, loyal and trustworthy.  

Have a conversation with your young man about positive male traits they possess or think that they should. Let us know below. 

For more information and a handy ebook on engaging boys and other great free resources visit us at 
https://www.topblokes.org.au/resources or E: info@topblokes.org.au  P: 1300 450 850 

 

https://www.topblokes.org.au/resources
mailto:info@topblokes.org.au

